
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
Welcome to Week 3! We have had a brilliant start to Term 4, with students quickly returning to 
learning routines in all classrooms. Our NAIDOC Day activities with Mark Saddler were a highlight, 
and students have also enjoyed participating in Sporting Schools Soccer, Super 8s Cricket (Years 
3-6), the Paint the School Pink fundraiser and the Flower Show (K-2). 
NAIDOC Cultural Day – On the first Wednesday of Week 1, all students and staff participated in 
a NAIDOC cultural day with Mark Saddler, a Wiradjuri man from Wagga Wagga, and classroom 
teachers leading activities. Mark shared his knowledge of local history and the Wiradjuri culture 

and language through dance, storytelling, music (didgeridoo), art and indigenous games. He was an engaging 
presenter and all staff and students thoroughly enjoyed the experience.  

  
State Athletics – Good luck to Ava, Leo, Ollie, Laycii, Alice and Tom who will participate in the State Athletics 
Carnival in various individual events this week. It is such an amazing effort for a small school to have so many 
athletes participating at this level. 

TERM 4, WEEK 3 DIARY TERM 4, WEEK 4 DIARY 
Mon 28 Oct  Mon 4 Nov • K-2 Excursion to Albury 
Tue 29 Oct  Tue 5 Nov • Public Speaking Competition Final 

(prepared speech) • Melbourne Cup 
activities 

Wed 30 Oct  Wed 6 Nov  
Thu 31 Oct  Thu 7 Nov • Proud and Deadly Awards (Albury 

Public School) 10:30 am to 1:30 pm 
Fri 1 Nov • Sporting Schools - soccer Fri 8 Nov • School assembly at 12:45 pm run by 

Year 4 • Sporting Schools - soccer 
P&C NEWS 
Wed 30 Oct P&C meeting at 7:30 pm (school library) – All welcome! 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Fri 1 Nov Georgie Millard Fri 8 Nov Bec Cardile 
Mon 4 Nov Trudy Jenkyn Mon 11 Nov Alice Landale 

Holbrook Public School 
Quality education for all in a secure and caring environment 

Address: 146 Albury Street, Holbrook NSW 2644 
Phone: (02) 6036 2021 Fax: (02) 6036 2901 
Email: Holbrook-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: https://holbrook-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
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Excellence in Teaching Excellence in Leading Excellence in Learning 
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Uniform Reminder – Please remember that our school uniform is navy blue, not black. Quite a few students are 
choosing to wear black pants, tights, skorts, shorts (including Riverina attire) which is not part of our school 
uniform.  
Attendance – Last week, we had a visit from the Home School 
Liaison Officer. In our analysis of school attendance, it became 
evident that some families aren’t providing written explanations 
for leave. Please ensure you provide an explanation for any days 
your child is absent from school as soon as they return. Being 
late to school is not an acceptable reason for our records. In 
these instances, your child’s absence will be listed as an 
unjustified explanation. Principals are legally responsible for 
keeping accurate records of student attendance and are also 
responsible for deciding if the reason given for an absence is 
justified. Wherever possible, parents and carers are encouraged 
to provide an explanation for absences before the absence 
occurs. Although we prefer written advice to explain an absence, 
parents and carers may: • send a note, email or Skoolbag submission to the school • telephone the school, or 
• visit the school. If the school has not received an explanation for a child’s absence they will send you an 
Absentee Notice. The Absentee Notice must be returned to the school within seven school days, giving a reason 
for the absence. 
Extended Staff Meeting – On Tuesday evening, all teachers worked collaboratively to review and update our 
existing scope and sequences for history, geography, science and technology and writing. We will continue to 
review and enhance our curriculum for the remainder of the year in preparation for 2020. 
Transition – It was great to meet with Sarah Ganeo, the new Director of the Holbrook Early Learning Centre last 
week. We will be working closely together over the remainder of the year to ensure a seamless transition for 
2020 Kindergarten students. We are also planning new and improved procedures for next year’s transition and 
better ways to work together in order to serve our local community. It is with delight that I announce that we 
already have 17 enrolments for Kindergarten in 2020, with more still to come. Thank you to the parents who have 
provided us with this paperwork so early! This is allowing us to make firm plans for 2020. At the beginning of 
each term, all Billabong HS feeder school principals meet with Kurt Wawszkowicz, Principal of Billabong High 
School, to discuss and plan for the Year 6-7 transition. Something interesting I took away from the discussion 
was the process for application to Aurora College. See below for details. 
Aurora College – https://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/learn/enrol/#.XbEexCgzY2x 
For the past three years Billabong High School has developed a close relationship with Aurora College, the NSW 
Public Education’s Virtual Secondary School. It is a selective state high school catering for the needs of gifted 
and talented students who are located in rural and remote regions of NSW. Since 2017, several BHS students 
from years 8 to 10 have studied English, mathematics and science with Aurora College. Students connect with 
their peers and their specialist teachers from across the state through lessons delivered virtually using 
technology. The classes are designed to challenge and accelerate the learning of our high achieving students 
through differentiated learning. Students join their home school cohort for the remainder of their subject lessons. 

Students in Year 5 2019 are currently invited to apply for entry to Aurora College for Year 7 in 2021. Applications 
for entry into Aurora College for Year 7 in 2021 opened on 8 October 2019 and close on 11 November 2019. The 
Selective High School Placement Test for entry to Year 7 in 2021 will be held on 12 March 2020. 
Students seeking enrolment in Year 7 are considered for entry on the basis of academic merit, which is 
determined by the students’ performance on the school curriculum and in the Selective High Schools Placement 
Test. The test consists of reading writing, mathematics and general ability components. 
Where students qualify to attend a fulltime local selective school and our school, the offer made to successful 
students will be determined by the order in which parents list their choices. 

For further information, go to: Selective High Schools: Year 7 placement. 
World Teachers’ Day – Happy World Teachers' Day for last Friday! Thank you for everything you do each day 
to improve the life chances of the young people of Holbrook and surrounds. You are all amazing! In saying this, 
I would also like to acknowledge our amazing SASS staff who support and enable our teachers in 
learning, wellbeing, organisation and many other ways. It is wonderful to visit classrooms and see the 
progression students are making each day.  
Mr Fisher 
Principal 

https://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/learn/enrol/#.XbEexCgzY2x
https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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SUPER 8'S CRICKET 
Congratulations to the 52 students in Years 3 to 6 who attended the Super 8's cricket gala 
day in Culcairn on Friday, 18 October. It was a lovely day to spend playing cricket and the 
teams showed fantastic sportsmanship throughout the whole day. The students were fine 
ambassadors for the school and should be commended on their behaviour and conduct. 
A huge thanks to Abby Paton, Danielle Robards, Richard Wilton, Rose Bennetts, Jim 
Heriot and Mrs Pargeter for being fantastic coaches and team managers during the day. 
The senior Holbrook Blue team were narrowly defeated by Howlong in a super over. Catch 
of the day must go to Jim Henry for a very agile and athletic catch behind the stumps to 
end the game. It was spectacular! Well done to all students. 

Miss Lavis 

PAINT THE SCHOOL PINK 
The eye catching pink sign on the school fence pre-empted 
Holbrook Public School going pink! On Wednesday, 3 
October, students and staff came to school dressed in all 
their pink finery, and joined in the fun activities planned for 
the day. We raised a whopping $425.10 for the McGrath 
Foundation. This money will be used to support Breast Care 
Nurses.  
Money raised came from guessing the number of pink 
Smarties in a jar (won by Ryder McKillop), a spinning wheel 
and magic square (both with a fantastic range of pink prizes) 
and a gold coin donation for dressing in pink. 
A special mention should be made of the efforts of Indi Paton, 
who made and sold beautiful pink polka dotted scrunchies – 
she even had to fill back orders, as they were in high 
demand! Well done, Indi.  
The P&C sold delicious pink cupcakes, very kindly donated by the Holbrook Bakery. Thanks to our hard working 
parents. They raised $738.10. A special thank you to our Year 6 helpers, Miss Lavis and all the students who 
participated in this fun event.  

Mrs Wedgwood 

   

RESPONSIBLE PET PROGRAM 
Our K-2 students were very lucky to have a visit from Helen and 
her dog, Chai as part of the Responsible Pet Program. The 
students learnt about how to care for pets by providing them with 
a safe and secure environment, the importance of registering 
your dog, how to read body language of a dog, to know when 
dogs should be left alone and how to ask permission to 
approach and pat unknown dogs. The students will bring home 
a Responsible Pet Ownership pamphlet to share with their 
families. 

Megan Young 
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 FLOWER SHOW 
On Friday, 25 October, students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 attended the Holbrook Flower Show at the 
Holbrook Shire Hall. Students enjoyed a stroll through town before performing a number of items to the Flower 
Show audience. 

THE ATHLETE’S FOOT DONATION 
This morning, Jen Campbell from The Athlete’s Foot in Albury presented our 
school with a cheque for $360. This donation was made possible through The 
Athlete’s Foot School Rewards program where $5 from each pair of shoes, 
purchased across the complete in-store range of adults and or kids sports, school, 
work and casual shoes is donated back to our school. Thank you to everyone who 
buys their shoes from Athlete’s Foot - our students are certainly benefiting from 
your purchases. 

PUBLIC SPEAKING 
Public Speaking time has arrived yet again! It is a time all students get to display their talking and listening skills. 
Every child in the school is expected to participate, and present a timed speech, on any topic, to their class (Stage 
1 - 1 minute; Stage 2 - 2 minutes; and Stage 3 – 3 minutes). Two representatives from each class are chosen to 
represent their peers in finals – prepared speeches on Tuesday, 5 November, and the very challenging 
impromptu on Tuesday, 12 November. When preparing for the impromptu speeches, each participant is assigned 
two helpers and 20 minutes to prepare. Teachers judge each speech, using set criteria, and the winners of each 
stage are announced at our Presentation Night. 

K-2 EXCURSION 
A reminder to parents and carers that permission notes and payment for the K-2 Excursion is due by Tuesday, 
29 October 2019. Students will travel by bus, leaving Holbrook Public School at 9:30 am sharp, to go to the 
Flying Fruit Fly Circus (FFFC) in Albury to partake in a workshop led by FFFC instructors. Students will then 
travel to the Albury Botanic Gardens to eat lunch and explore the ‘Dinosaur Park’ before returning to school in 
time for buses. We look forward to a fun day! 

FLOWER DONATIONS 
Our Remembrance Day ceremony will take place on Monday, 11 November in the school hall. Donations of 
flowers would be very much appreciated. 

YEARS 3 AND 4 EXCURSION TO BORAMBOLA 
Our excursion on Wednesday, 13 November is fast approaching! Final payments were due on Friday, 25 October. 
Please make sure you have finalised your payment, or have spoken to a staff member to confirm your payment. 
Please ensure you have completed both the Borambola Sport and Recreation Medical and Consent online form, 
as well as the school Medical and Behaviour forms. These forms need to be returned by Friday, 1 November. It 
is important that we have all this information to ensure that your child is safe throughout the excursion. A detailed 
list of what to bring has been sent home today. I am sure they are all getting very excited! 

YEARS 5 AND 6 BALLARAT EXCURSION 
The Year 5 and 6 excursion to Ballarat is fast approaching. Students in Year 5/6 will be heading to Ballarat on 
Wednesday, 20 November and returning on Friday, 22 November. Students will be participating in a number of 
activities at Sovereign Hill and in Ballarat. A packing list has been sent home and medical forms have been 
returned. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Wedgwood or Miss Lavis at school. 
Any students not attending the excursion are expected to attend school on those days. 

PRESENTATION NIGHT 
Our annual presentation evening will be held on Thursday, 12 December 2019 at 7:00 pm in the school hall. We 
cordially invite all parents and friends of our students to attend. At the presentation evening we award students 
who have achieved excellence, consistent improvement, citizenship and sporting achievements. Each year the 
awards are sponsored by the local community. If you would like to make a donation towards the book prizes this 
year it will be greatly appreciated. Your name will be listed in our presentation night program as recognition of 
your valuable contribution to our school. Donations can be sent to the office. 
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NDIS Parent Information 

Session 
An NDIS Information Session to help parents 
work with schools and external providers is taking 
place at Glenroy Public School on Thursday 7 
November from 9:30 am until 11:30 am. 

Galiema Gool (NDIS Coordinator) will be 
presenting information on the NSW Department 
of Education’s processes and supports available. 
Staff from Intereach will also be in attendance to 
outline their services and the Early Childhood 
Early Intervention (ECEI) Program. You will have 
the opportunity to ask questions about the NDIS. 

Morning tea will be provided. 

Parents are invited to attend the session. You are 
also welcome to share this information and bring 
Key Workers with you. 

Please RSVP by phoning the office on 6036 2021 
by Wednesday, 6 November. 

 
 

PRE-L VED UNIFORMS 

IN STOCK NOW! 
Summer Sizes 
Polo Shirt (short sleeve) 4, 6, 8, 10, 16 
Shorts 4, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 
Summer Dress 4, 6, 12 
Winter 
Polo Shirt (long sleeve) 4, 6, 8, 10, 16 
Fleece 4, 6, 8, 10 
Boys’ Pants 4, 6, 14 
Girls’ Tartan Pants 6, 12 
Girl’s Tartan Skirt 16 
Girls’ Tartan Tunic 4, 6 
Windcheater 6, 8, 10 
Sport 
Sport Shirt 4, 6 
Sport Shorts 6, 10 

FROM THE UNIFORM SHOP 

AUSSIES OF THE MONTH 
 

 
Lachlan Saunders, Year 1 

Being considerate of others’ feelings and 
always considering other peoples’ needs 

 
Eli Toll, Year 4 

Being empathetic, having a great sense of 
humour and leading by example 

$5ea 
 

Tierhys Hall 
Year 5/6 
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CLASS AWARDS 
Miss Hemphill 
Brydie Laffan – For her passion and dedication to learning and performing our assembly item 
Eddie Landale – For his sensible and mature approach to all learning opportunities and for 

always being a fantastic role model for his peers 

Miss Freeman 
Eddie Bull – Reaching his MiniLit word attack goal 
Blake Robards – Taking responsibility for his learning and completing all his must-do activities 

Mrs Young 
Antonia Grunow – Being enthusiastic about planning and preparing for public speaking 
Isaac Nisbet – Supporting his peers in mathematics group work 
Mrs Pargeter 
Jessica Frana – Terrific application and focus when completing history and science activities 
Justin Nesbit – Contribution to our class discussion during history 
Miss Lavis 
Isaac Bennetts – Completing tasks thoroughly and carefully 
Jasmine Lieschke – Displaying a positive, conscientious work ethic in all areas 
Mrs Wedgwood 
Jesiah Dumas – Really trying hard in maths and English and for great listening 
Casey Webb – For participation and settling into the Year 5/6 class confidently 
Xiah Webster – For participation and settling into the Year 5/6 class confidently 

Mrs Biar 
Ollie Cardile – For being a great team member and a sensible leader 
Will Power – For great persistence and application to his MiniLit words 
Mrs Henderson 
Jack Pitzen – Excellent leadership skills when leading Peer Support 
Hayley Vankerkoerle – Her commitment to learning the Whole School Performance routine 

independently 

Mr Fisher 
Eddie Bull – Going up three levels in reading in one day 
Zamara Castles – Explaining how speech marks are used 
Thomas Maclagan – A great description on crabs and their feeding habits 

BEST CLASS ASSEMBLY AWARD 
This award is given to the most attentive and 
responsible class at assembly. The winner is: 
Year 5/6 

FIRST CLASS READY AWARD 
Awarded to that class who has consistently 
been prompt when lining up at morning 
assemblies, and after lunch and recess. The 
winner is: Year 3 

TIDY TED AWARD 
Awarded to the tidiest classroom. 
The winner is: The Office 

SPORTSMANSHIP AWARDS 
Joel Laffan, Jye Livermore, Ben McCabe, Ryder 
McKillop, Cooper Mohr, Lachlan Saunders, 
Mylee Toll, Dominic Walkerden 

STAR CARD WINNERS 
Yellow Playground Star Cards 
Jett Coates and Sophia Henderson 

Blue Classroom Star Cards 
Tayleah Flewin and Laycii Freund 

VALUES AWARD – FAIRNESS 
Senior: Isobel Atkinson 
Junior: Grace Bennetts 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiV-Mfy08jUAhWBjLwKHQ1-BhMQjRwIBw&url=http://clipartix.com/teddy-bear-clip-art/&psig=AFQjCNHZkXqlhrW7l6EEARe-l9c9IKYgAw&ust=1497918633285107
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiNopKJv6XUAhVEJJQKHWBVD94QjRwIBw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/award-clip-art&psig=AFQjCNH9Xm2PyEq5tiEKC9saHJIjy7zeTg&ust=1496710360333758
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SPONSORSHIP: 
The following Holbrook businesses sponsor our 
newsletter. Please support them when you can. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 

Billabong High School is 
involved in a partnership 
with Aurora College, the 
DoE Virtual Selective High 

School. Aurora College aims to enhance and 
accelerate the learning of gifted and talented 
students throughout rural and remote regions in 
NSW. Applications are currently open for students in 
Year 5 interested in applying to enroll at Aurora 
College for Year 7 2021. This will involve students 
sitting a statewide selective school entrance exam in 
March 2020. Closing date for applications is 
Monday, 11 November 2019. For further information 
regarding Aurora College, visit their website at 
http://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/ or contact Billabong 
High School on 6029 8377. 

http://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/
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